
REPORT OF TRAVEL ALLOWANCE FOR 2020 

Due to the COVID 19 situation, the decision of cancelling the various CIVA 
championships was already in the air when selection of judges finished so I stand
by waiting for the final decision to contact the officials. So this year there was no
work with TA.

Next year I will be happy to again take care of the TA, but slowly another person
should think of taking over this task in 2 or 3 years. 

Madelyne Delcroix 
CIVA TA Officer 2020


